Lexington Park District

Lexington, Illinois

Regular Board Meeting 

October 25, 2021, 7:00pm 
1. Meeting was called to order at 7:07pm.
2. Roll Call – Roll was called to find the following members present:  Becky Martin, Melissa Donahue, Erin Weber, Katie Schwab and Jeremey Meints. Absent was Kecia Holiday.
3. Consent Minutes from previous meeting October 11, 2021 – Jeremey Meints moved to accept the minutes as presented. Melissa Donahue seconded. Motion carried. Erin Weber requested to add two items to the agenda. 9c “outstanding mower loan” and 9d “annual financial report and audit.” Becky Martin moved to add items 9c and 9d to the agenda. Melissa Donahue seconded. Motion carried.
4. Introductions and Recognitions – if any – None.    
5. Public Participation – None.     
6. President’s Report – Erin Weber – None. 
7. Secretary’s Report – Becky Martin – None.
8. Liaison’s Reports –
a. Youth Activities 
i. Travel Softball & Baseball – Becky Martin – Chris Olson has submitted his 12U Militia home schedule for next season. Becky has added them to the field calendar. He requests field 4 whenever possible. Still waiting on home schedules for 10U and 11U Militia and all of Ghosts.   
ii. JFL/Flag Football – Becky Martin – Last game was this past Saturday. Season is over. 
1. Equipment Return – Tomorrow, 10/26, 5:30-6:30. Becky will purchase enough tubs to store all the uniforms. Becky has emailed all participants; no one has said they can’t make it She will send out a reminder tomorrow morning. Players will return their equipment and uniforms at the brown shed and then head over to the concession stand. Erin will buy hotdogs and buns. We have plenty of candy, chips and drinks left over. 

iii. El Paso Volleyball 1-4 grade – Melissa Donahue – We are in week 3 and have 3 weeks left. Season ends 11/20. Going well. 
iv. 5th Grade Girls Basketball – Melissa Donahue – Isaac has scheduled another game. One girl has quit, but season is going well. 
v. 5th Grade Boys Basketball – Jeremey Meints – 11 potential players. Games will be scheduled at Eastview and through Isaac. Practices start 11/3 and games start 11/23.
vi. Pre-K-4th Grade El Paso Basketball League – 24 have signed up. Registration is still open. Starts in January.  
vii. Other/Activities – Discussed the two vacant properties in town that were most recently thrift shops. Jeremey will attempt to contact the owner and see if she is interested in potentially renting one to us.
b. Pool – Jeremey Meints – Was winterized a week and a half ago. Our plumber will winterize the bathrooms this week. Mural is almost done.     
c. Park – Jeremey Meints – Playground is almost done. He will be ordering cement and mulch. 
9. Treasurer’s Report – Kecia provided a financial printout in her absence. Reviewed. We have $3,094.38 in new bills. Account balance once all outstanding checks/bills clear is $88,858.03.  
a. Monthly/Other bills and payments – Reviewed. Jeremey Meints moved to approve bills in the amount of $3,094.38 and checks as written/electronic withdrawals. Katie Schwab seconded. Motion carried. 
b. September Financials – Reviewed. Becky Martin moved to accept September Financials as presented via e-mail. Katie Schwab seconded. Motion carried. 

c. Outstanding Mower Loan – We owe approximately $8,500 on the loan and pay approximately $650 per year in interest. Discussed. Melissa Donahue moved that we pay off the mower loan in full. Jeremey Meints seconded. Motion carried.
d. Annual Financial Report and Audit – We currently have an extension until 11/26 for the annual financial report. Audit must be completed first. Erin is going to try and get another extension and is recommending that we have the audit completed. The audit cost is approximately $5,000. Jeremey Meints moved that the audit be completed at a cost of approximately $5,000. Katie Schwab seconded. Motion carried.
10. Unfinished Business 
a. Park District Accountant – Tabled.
b. School/Park Agreement – Tabled.
11. New Business 

a. Tax Levy Discussion – Erin presented an email from school Superintendent Paul Deters. He provided an article that he will be running in the Lexingtonian regarding the upcoming tax levy. Email was sent to all local taxing bodies asking if we would like to co-sign the statement. All board members present read the statement and it was agreed that we would like to co-sign. Erin will follow-up with Mr. Deters.   
12. Scholarship Requests – One was presented. Discussed our current scholarship form and volunteer requirements. Jeremey Meints moved to accept the scholarship request as presented. Katie Schwab seconded. Motion carried.
13. Closed Session-only if needed – Not needed.
14. Meeting was adjourned at 8:16pm. 
